
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         June 10, 2025 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ms. Ann Smith 
Chair 
District 25, Republican Party 
annsk8smith@gmail.com 
 
Mr. Erik Nygren 
District 25, Republican Party 
erik.h.nygren@gmail.com 
 
Dear Ms. Smith and Mr. Nygren: 
 
This letter is to officially notify you of a vacancy in the office of state representative for District 25 due to the 
death of Representative Cynthia Schreiber-Beck. 
 
North Dakota Century Code Section 44-02-03.1 provides upon receiving notification of a vacancy in the office of 
a member of the Legislative Assembly, the district committee must hold a meeting within 21 days to select an 
individual to fill the vacancy. If the district committee does not make an appointment to fill the vacancy within 
21 days, the Chairman of the Legislative Management is required to make the appointment. The individual 
appointed to fill the vacancy will serve until November 30, 2026. 
 
When the district committee has made a decision, please send notification of the appointment to both the 
Legislative Council and the Secretary of State. The Secretary of State will issue the appointee a certificate of 
appointment and an oath of office to complete and file with the Secretary of State. If you have any questions 
regarding the procedure for filling the vacancy, please feel free to contact me or the Legislative Council staff. 
The telephone number for the Legislative Council is 701-328-2916. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Senator David Hogue 
Chairman 
Legislative Management 
 
DH/JJB 
cc: Mr. Michael Howe, Secretary of State 

Representatives Mike Lefor, Alisa Mitskog 
Senator Larry Luick 


